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1
PURPOSE

1.1
To consider apportionment of the annual operators fee.

1.2
Relevance to the Council’s ambitions and priorities

· Council Ambitions - 
}

· Community Objectives - 
}

· Corporate Priorities -  
}

· Other Considerations - 
}

2
BACKGROUND

2.1
This request arises from an application for an operators licence.  A request was received to consider apportioning the annual operators fee, (which is currently £116.50 per annum), and licences the operator for one year from 1 December to 30 November in the following year.

2.2
The request was made by a potential applicant, who took a commercial decision to defer obtaining an operators licence by 6 weeks, in order to avoid paying the whole fee.  There is currently no arrangement to pro rata the fee.

3
ISSUES

3.1
The current practice of licensing operators annually has not been challenged.  

3.2
The fees charged to operators are set by reference to the cost of providing the service divided, by approximation, between the users of the service.  

3.3
The effect of reducing the income received, by adopting a pro rata formula for say the last three months of the year would be to reduce the contribution made by the operator relative to the contribution of operators who pay for a full year.  

3.4
The fee paid is related to the work involved in administering the issue of the licence and any matters arising during the course of the licence.  The initial issue of the licence involves the main workload.  The fact that the licence will only last for a short period of time does not affect the amount of work involved in issuing the licence.

3.5
Enquiries of the Council's accounting section confirms that in general annual licences are not reduced pro rata towards the end of the annual period.  For example, car park permits, and licensing applications etc are all charged for the full year irrespective of the length of licence period remaining at the time of application.

3.6
If a decision was taken to charge pro rata for the operators licence it might then also be the case that requests would be received to charge pro rata for other fees, for example, drivers licences and/or vehicle licences.  Drivers often licence themselves and their vehicle just for the Christmas/New Year period, but do so on payment of the full fee.

4
RISK ASSESSMENT

4.1
The approval of this report may have the following implications

· Resources – To alter the present arrangement could reduce income, and give rise to confusion.

· Technical, Environmental and Legal – N/A

· Political – N/A

· Reputation – N/A
5
RECOMMENDED THAT COMMITTEE
5.1
That Committee retain the current practice ie that the annual operators licence fee be payable in full irrespective of the date during the period of the licence when the application is made.
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For further information please ask for Diane Rice

, extension 4418.

DECISION








Licensing of operators contributes to ensuring public safety.
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